FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES
May 9, 2007
Members Present: Larry Booth; Steve Burnett; Tom Eddins; Michelle Furlong; Deborah Gritzmacher; Tom Harden; Sharon Hoffman; Weihu Hong; Ron Jackson; Byron Jeff; Gary May; George Nakos; Russ Porter; Melanie Poudevigne; Sherry Richardson; Margaret Thompson;  

Non-Members Present: Tom Eaves; Charles Ford; Mark May; Benita Moore; Leslie Moore; Judith Ogden; Steve Stephens; Ray Wallace; Tammy Wilson.
The meeting was called to order at 12:35 by Ron Jackson.
1. Approval of Minutes:

Approval of the Minutes for March 26 and April 23 Faculty Council Meetings were approved. Motion made by Porter, seconded by Nakos and passed.  

2. President’s Report - Harden
· Graduation. Chairman of the BOR Alan Vigil will address the students.  Ceremonies are at 9:00 a.m. and Noon on Saturday, May 12.

· Budget Allocation.  Clayton State is in good shape.  Budget will be finalized May 28th.  There has been growth since 2004 budget of about 13%.  Although expenses have also increased.

· Buildings.  On target with all three new buildings: School of Business, Residence Hall, and Student Center.  Should break ground on all three soon.  Buildings should be complete by August of 2008.
· Faculty Council.  Harden thanked for a great year.

3. Provost Report - Hoffman
· Summer Enrollment.  On target at approximately 3,260.  Classes begin in three weeks.  Currently have more students registered and paid than in past.

· ICAPP. Clayton State will receive funding for two awards totaling $368,000.  Bower and Messer were involved in getting funds for the Logistics program.  Clayton has a strong connection with Delta and is working on a Delta University project onsite at the airport.  Courses will be taught by Clayton State faculty.  Bower and Moore are putting together some other opportunities as well.
· Special Initiatives. Nursing is working on a proposal with Reddy for equipment, faculty, and labs.  There is a week turn around and it may generate government funding.

· Outreach. Eaves presented information to cabinet regarding Fayette outreach opportunity.  Clayton State will offer a Bachelor of Liberal Studies as an Adult Degree Completion degree if SACS approves.  MBA and Liberal Studies will both be offered along with the core without Natural Sciences.  Demmitt and Eaves did a great job in a short time preparing documentation.  This is a huge step for Business and Arts & Sciences and opens the door for other schools/colleges.
· End of Year.  Final exams, grades, graduation, also hiring about twenty replacement faculty members.  Clayton State is unable to hire non-citizens. Deans and Department Heads are aware of situation.  During the interview process ask all candidates if they are eligible to work in the U.S.  You must ask all candidates.  Provost Office will not process anyone who is not qualified to work in the U.S.  Additional clarification was given by Hoffman and Harden.

· Faculty Evaluations.  Eaves stated the percentage completed is higher.  Close to 63% response.  Student requests have been addressed and a request was made to provide students with a receipt of completion and to clarify directions.  Discussion followed.  
4. CAPC Report - Ogden
Several items were approved at the May 7 meeting.  The Philosophy degree was approved and will be forwarded to Board for approval.  Several courses were also approved.  All items addressed are on the website for review.  Porter made a motion to approve the Bachelor of Liberal Studies, Jeff seconded, and Council approved.  Jackson clarified that new programs and strategic initiatives require action.  Otherwise items are for notification only.
A motion was made by Porter to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 11:45 a.m.
Submitted by:

Tammy Wilson
